Alba Borough Minutes
May 8, 2023
Monthly Meeting

The Alba Borough Council held the regular monthly meeting at 6 pm at the Alba Christian Church. The meeting
was opened by President Carol Bastion.

The minutes from the last meeting were read. Lorelei Colton made the motion to approve the minutes,
Danielle May seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report was read. Steve Bastion made a motion to pay the bills and Broc Forbes seconded the
motion. The motion passed and the bills will be paid.

Old Business:

The solar streetlight was received, and a brief demonstration of the light was presented by Steve Bastion. Dale
Palmer will look into getting a light pole to hang the streetlight on. Terry Lutz has poles being taken out near
his property. He said that the borough can have them.

Ron Colton said PennWisp will need to replace a couple poles within the borough, and they may be available
for the borough to use as well.

Penelec has finally approved the pole replacements for PennWisp. The next step is for Penelec engineers to
replace a couple poled and move some lines.

Carol Bastion Called Doug to discuss some changes at Alba Park. Doug will be meeting with Carol to discuss
the possibility of installing a new swing and Carol will inform him to start mowing the entire area at the R o
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Dale leveled the gravel at the park. Carol is continuing to search for a new signboard and possibly some trash
cans.

The dog poop on other neighbors’ yards has been resolved at this time.

New Business:

There is a hole along the corner of Windfall and Minnequa Main Road. The state will be informed and if there
is no action taken the commissioner will be contacted about the matter.

There have been several complaints regarding a barking dog within the Borough. There was no action taken at
this time.

There are many complaints about the abundance of feral cats withing the community. There was no action
taken at this time.

There was a brief discussion about sheds that have air and electricity in them for the borough to use as a
meeting place. The buildings are 12x20 and are about $13,000. Ron Colton said he would look into what Adam

Pepper could do for us in regard to a similar building.



There was a brief discussion on the cluster boxes and getting a foundation and roof. There was no action at
this time.

— There was a discussion about getting a quote for tar and chip on Cemetery and Sister Street.

Present were: Tricia Jackson (Sec./Treas.), President Carol Bastion; Vice President Lorelei Colton; Mayor Dale
Palmer; Councilmembers: Danielle May, Broc Forbes, Steve Bastion, Ron Colton, Tom Hojnowski

Guest: Caleb Jackson

Steve Bastion made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Broc Forbes seconded the motion.

Respectively submitted by,

Tricia Jackson
Alba Borough Secretary/Treasurer



